# SHERIDAN.COM SHERIDAN .VILLAGEOF M M M /ILLAG

# SUPERINTENDENT NEWS

**Leaf collection (Spring pickup):** Leaves must be in bags. The Village DPW will pick them up.

Brush pickup (Spring pickup): All tree butts must face the street and be stacked in an orderly fashion. If brush piles are not stacked properly, village employees will not pick them up. Brush will be chipped on the 15th of each month beginning April 15 until



October 15, 2015 (weather permitting). Also, if you cut a large tree on private property, it is your responsibility to clean it up.

\* Please note the council recommends that to keep the road clear, brush should be out to the street on the 14th of the month. We prefer brush to be placed next to curb/street no more than 24 hours prior to the 15th of the month.

DO NOT PUT LEAVES & BRUSH TOGETHER

# PLEASE—PLEASE DO NOT FLUSH

PERSONAL WIPES, BABY WIPES OR CLEANING WIPES INTO THE WASTE WATER. THEY ARE NOT BIO-DEGRADABLE AND ARE CLOGGING UP THE SEWER PUMPS. THIS HAS BEEN AN ONGOING PROBLEM AND NEEDS TO STOP

## **VILLAGE REMINDERS:**

- The White Pine Library in Stanton has donated book bags filled with gently used books to the Village. Children are welcome to stop at the Village Hall to check out book bags.
- Evergreen Township Dump is open the 1st & 3rd Saturday of each month from 8:00 a.m. to noon. Questions? Call Sidney Sanitation (989) 248-3404

#### **SPRINGFEST NEW EVENTS:**

- A 5K run/walk will be held 05/28/16 @ 9:00 am sponsored by the Hospital
- A BBQ cook-off will be held 05/23/15 @ 5:00 pm sponsored by the Fire Dept.
- Judging for the cook off will be 5/24/15 @ 5:00 pm
- Fireworks will be held at dusk on 05/24/15 (Donations accepted)

## **VILLAGE OF SHERIDAN STAFF & CONTACT INFORMATION:**

Superintendent: Doug Lane, 989-560-8313

Assistant Superintendent: Ed Lingeman, 989-560-8312

Community Center Director: Ed Lingeman, 989-291-3485 ext. 3

Clerk: Kathy Sanders, 989-291-3485 ext. 4

Treasurer: Marilyn Klemm, 989-291-3485 ext. 2

Village e-mail: sheridan@casair.net



P M



#### **UPCOMING EVENTS:**

#### **SHERIDAN SPRINGFEST:**

MAY 27 thru MAY 30, 2015 www.sheridanspringfest.com

# NEW MURAL -

There will be a new mural painted on the north side of the \_\_\_\_\_building. The mural will be in place prior to Springfest weekend. If you wish to make a donation to the project please contact the Village Hall.

# COMMUNITY CENTER RENTAL RATES:

\$250.00 Village Resident \$350.00 Non-Resident \$100.00 Cleaning Deposit \$20.00 Village Sign Rental \*\*\*The Community Center is in the process of getting new flooring and a kitchen makeover.\*\*\*

#### **COUNCIL MEMBERS**

#### President:

Susan Wyckoff McFarland

# President Pro-Tem:

Daryl Bush

## Trustees:

Marilyn McDougall Steve Scott

Curtis Sisson

Rob Train

# Village Office Closings:

May 30, 2016- Memorial Day

July 4, 2016—4th of July

September 5, 2016—Labor Day

#### Tornado Whistle:

Tornado Warning: you will hear 3 (1 minute) blasts. When it's clear, you will hear 1 (1 minute) blast. Tornado Shelter:

The basement of the Village Office, 115 E Evergreen St., in Sheridan will be available for Village residents during a Tornado Warning. At the present time, the basement is not barrier free. The Sheridan Fire Auxiliary is organizing these efforts.



#### Reminder:

FIRST FRIDAY OF EACH MONTH @ 11 A.M. COUNTY WIDE TESTING OF SIRENS



# Sheridan's Farmers Market Opens June 1

Same place: Corner of Evergreen & Main St.

New Hours: Wednesdays: 9 am to 1 pm

Enjoy Fresh Farm Produce, Baked Goods, Flowers, Crafts. Market is scheduled to open the first Wednesday in June through mid October. For vendor info call the Village Hall. EBT Bridge Cards, WIC Project FRESH & Senior Project FRESH and New this year Double up Bucks accepted. New Vendors welcome. Vendor Applications and Guidelines are available at the hall.

#### VILLAGE STREET REPAIR

The east alley is scheduled to be roto milled and repaved. Chip seal is scheduled for: Evergreen Street from Main to Oak; Fargo Street from Main to Pine; Pine Street from Fargo to Grant.

Washington Street Project is scheduled to begin August and finish in October. This project will involve moving waterlines, and adding new lighting. We anticipate the inconvenience to be well worth the outcome.

We were awarded a SAW Grant which will pay for analysis and mapping of the Storm and Sewer Systems

Pearl Lake Park - Goose Control will take place in June.-

Be Safe & Enjoy your Summer!